## Palmyra R-1 Board of Education Press Release 8/16/2016

The regular meeting of the Palmyra R-1 Board of Education was held on Monday, August 15, 2016, in the office of the Board of Education located at 1703 S. Main, Palmyra, MO.

The building principals gave their monthly building reports.

Eric Churchwell reported to the board on maintenance projects throughout the district. The roofing project at the elementary and middle school is approximately 90% complete and should be completed by the end of the current week. Asphalt sealing at the middle and elementary schools is complete as well as new carpet in the elementary library. All regular summer maintenance is complete at all buildings.

In old business the board set the tax rate hearing for Thursday, August 25, 2016, beginning at 7:00 p.m.

The board discussed the upcoming Missouri School Boards Association (MSBA) Fall Conference.

In new business the board approved offering staff members a \$300 stipend if they agree to obtain their bus driver license and serve as a substitute bus driver.

The board first read MSBA policy updates.

The board approved a water line easement from Four Points Land Surveying Inc. that will extend the current water line located on the south end of the district's property to the west.

The board approved the IDEA Local Compliance Plan, and HomeBank Authorized Signer forms.

The board approved Mr. Larry Seago as the Homeless, Foster Parent, and Migrant Coordinator, and Kinsey Cissna as the Non-Discrimination/Harassment Coordinator.

The board approved the student handbooks and administrative handbooks as presented.

The board also approved the substitute teacher list as presented.